
 

                                              Wednesday, February 22nd 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Captain, officers and crew of M/V Abyssinian, 

We’re truly enjoyed to have received your last email along with your 

beautiful X-mas card (photo) since we had the chance to see you all in 

the picture! 

We hope this email finds you in the best of your health. Congratulations 

to your master Capt Alex Independencio R Julba. We all feel excited 

that you had a great time during X-maw period. It’s definitely hard to 

work at this time of the year far away from your families and home. 

Thank you for the information and all the pictures you sent us. 

Concerning us, we are back to school since January 9th after our X-maw 

holidays challenging between lessons and extra curricular activities.  



 
 

 

Our school offers us both knowledge and amazing experience because it 

is creative and socially elevating. It provides both learning spaces and 

learning environment always under the direction of our teachers.  The 

buildings are beautiful and it has two big playgrounds. All our school 

teachers are very kind. Surely the best place is the school canteen! You 

guess why…. Generally school life is the best time of our life because we 

make friends and built our future careers.  



 

We follow you at your voyage and we pin your location at the map very 

often. We noticed that you have been in the Mediterranean Sea for some 

period and now you are going to China. It’s a pity that you did’t visit 

Piraeus port. Is there any chance to visit us in the near future (next 3 

months)???It would be unique opportunity to meet you. 

What kind of load do you carry? 

What was the worst accident you had to deal with recently at the vessel 

and how did you cope with it? 



Are there any doctors on board? In case of an emergency (severe illness) 

how do you cope with? 

Thank you again for the interesting cooperation so far.  

We would like to have a distance video call with you when it’s possible 

and have the chance to talk with the new captain and crew. 

Looking forward to hearing from you again. 

 

Safe voyages! 

The pupils and teachers of 1st Primary School of Vari. 

 

 

 

 

 


